
Oct 1st  
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK TWO. 
 
The first Student Council meeting will be held today in room 257 after school.  In order to attend 
this meeting, you must have turned in your application and received an invitation from your first 
period teacher.  If you cannot attend, please see Mrs. Halt, Mrs. Bacon or Mr. Strauss 
 
Please help 7th grader Julianna Greenert with her service project for her 1st degree black 
belt in martial arts.  Julianna is collecting coats, hats, gloves, scarves and boots for adults and 
kids during the month of October.  A collection bin will be located in Room 347. 
 
After going up 2-0 early in the match, the Kenmore West girls JV soccer match vs. NT ended in 
a 3-3 tie on Saturday morning, after DOUBLE OVERTIME.  Izzy Bourgeault played outstanding 
on Defense, while Addison Davis played an especially tough match in the middle.  Next home 
game is Friday 10/04 vs. Lockport... come out and support your Hoover Groovers!  
 
It’s Wellness Week!  All this week, we will be celebrating with reminders and activities to 
promote health and wellness.  Today is “Hats On to being Healthy.”  Wearing a hat when out in 
the sun helps protect you from harmful UV rays. 
 
Tomorrow is “Workout Wednesday.”  Wear your workout clothes and get in at least 60 minutes 
of physical activity. 
 
Attention 7th graders: Career Day is this Friday!  There will be a trivia contest.  If you answer 
each day’s question correctly, you can enter to win the raffle on Friday.  Answer sheets are 
available in your first period and the Counseling Center.  Good Luck! 
 
Today’s question is: 
 
What is the highest paid job in the US: 
 
a). Software Engineer 
b). Physician 
c). Architect 
 
Thank you, Hoover Dragons!  
 
Have a great day! 
 
 
 
 
 



Oct 2nd  
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK TWO. 
 
Attention all students attending call Backs for Beauty and the Beast: 
Please report to the auditorium right after dismissal. 
Your ride should be here at 5:00. All students will need to stay the entire time. 
 
Don’t forget to bring in coats, hats, gloves, scarves and boots for adults and kids during the 
month of October. 
A collection bin will be located in Room 347.  Thanks to Julianna Greenert for coordinating this 
project! 
 
The Dragon Store returns today!  The store will be open during lunch on Wednesdays. 
Remember to bring your Dragon scales with you to lunch.  You will NOT be allowed to leave the 
cafeteria to get your scales from your locker. 
 
Be sure your Dragon scales are completely filled out with your name, date, and ROARS letter 
circled.  There is no limit to the amount of scales you can earn and spend at the Dragon Store, 
but you must earn your own scales!  Please wait for your table to be called up to shop, and use 
your best ROARS behavior in line!  
 
It’s Wellness Week!  All this week, we will be celebrating with reminders and activities to 
promote health and wellness.  Today is “Workout Wednesday.”  Get up and get moving today! 
Strive for at least 60 minutes of physical activity each day. 
 
Tomorrow is “Crazy Sock Day.” Show off your unique side by wearing your favorite wild socks. 
 
The Student Council/Be the Change club is collecting new socks for the Ken-Ton closet during 
"Socktober!"  5th and 6th grade donations will be collected in 1st period and 7th grade will be 
collected in 2nd period.  The top scoring class in each grade will earn a pizza party compliments 
of Student Council. 
 
Attention 7th graders: Career Day is this Friday!  Answer sheets are available in your first period 
and the Counseling Center and can be entered in the raffle on Friday.  
 
Today’s question is: 
In Medieval Europe, barbers not only cut hair but also: 
 
a). cut grass 
b). acted as surgeons 
c). cooked food 
 
 



Oct 3rd 
Attention, 7th graders!  Are you interested in learning about the IB Program at Kenmore West? 
Then mark your calendars! There will be an informational meeting on Thursday, October 10, at 
7 PM in the Kenmore West cafeteria. 
  
And 7th graders, don’t forget:  Monday is the last day to turn in your original designs for the 
Hoover Middle School T-Shirt design contest.  Submit them to the main office in order to be 
eligible. 
  
The KW boys Modified Soccer team tied Niagara Wheatfield 2-2 in a very physical contest 
yesterday. Jonas Creed, Cooper Caccameese and Gavin McCann provided strong play for the 
team. Ian Burgos was stellar in net. 
 
It’s Wellness Week!  Today is “Crazy Sock Day.”  Look at everyone’s wild socks and take a 
moment to appreciate everyone’s uniqueness.  
 
Tomorrow, wear your Bills gear and practice mindfulness! 
 
Attention 7th graders: Career Day is tomorrow!  Answer sheets are available in your first period 
and the Counseling Center and can be entered in the raffle on Friday.  
 
Today’s question is: 
Pepsi, Coca Cola, and Dr. Pepper were all invented by: 
  
a). Pharmacists 
b). Doctors 
c).  Scientists 
 
Oct 4th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK TWO. 
 
Just a reminder that there will be an early dismissal drill today.  Students will be dismissed at 
2:36 pm. 
 
Science Fair Club will meet on Tuesday Oct. 8th from 3-4:15 pm in room 316.  See Mrs. 
Dettbarn if you can't make it to the meeting.  Make sure you have a ride at 4:15 pm to pick you 
up on the Thorncliff side of the building! 
 
Attention 7th graders:  Monday is the last day to turn in your designs for the Hoover Middle 
School T-Shirt design contest.  Please submit them to the main office. 
 



Any 7th grader who is interested in finding out about the IB Program at Kenmore West should 
attend an informational meeting on Thursday, October 10 at 7 PM in the Kenmore West 
cafeteria. 
 
It’s Wellness Week!  Today we focus on mindfulness.  Take a few minutes during the day to be 
in the moment with a meditation exercise. 
 
Oct 7th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK THREE. 
 
7th graders, today is the deadline to turn in your original designs for the Hoover Middle School 
T-Shirt design contest.  Please submit them to the Main Office. 
 
The Ken West girls modified volleyball team defeated North Tonawanda on Friday 3 games to 
2. The Blue Devils were led with great serving from Addison VanDewater, Danielle Hatch and 
Augustina Williams. 
Olivia Vandewater, Anna Indelicto and Marissa Davoli all had strong setting games! 
 
Congratulations to the Ken West girls JV soccer team, who had a 2-0 win Friday night against a 
very aggressive Lockport team.  Addison Davis and Izzy Bourgeault had outstanding defensive 
efforts and played the entire game for the Devils! Great job girls! 
 
Science Fair Club will meet on Tuesday Oct. 8th from 3-4:15 pm in room 316.  See Mrs. 
Dettbarn if you can't make it to the meeting.  Make sure you have a ride at 4:15 pm to pick you 
up on the Thorncliff side of the building! 
 
The nurse’s office needs their ice packs back!  Please return them as soon as possible. 
 
Do you want to get involved at Hoover but haven’t found the right club yet? 
Want a place to relax and have some fun while you're in school? Then join Comfort Club! This is 
your place to play games, build, create, explore and have some fun while meeting new friends 
and enjoying old ones. Our first meeting will be Oct. 24.  Pick up a flyer in the guidance office or 
in front of Mrs. Pilato's room 252. All forms are due by October 17.  Our first meeting will be on 
Thursday, October 24th. 
 
Attention, 7th graders!  Are you interested in finding out about the IB Program at Kenmore 
West?  There will be an informational meeting on Thursday, October 10, at 7 PM in the 
Kenmore West cafeteria. 
 
 
 
 
 



Oct 8th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK THREE. 
 
The Kenmore West boys Modified Soccer team defeated Kenmore East 2-1 with solid play from 
Lukas Baetzhold, Ian Burgos, Gavin McCann, Jacob Murdie and Nathan Seyfang. 
 
Science Fair Club will meet today from 3-4:15pm in room 316.  See Mrs. Dettbarn if you can't 
make it to the meeting.  Please make sure you have a ride at 4:15pm! 
 
Do you want to get involved at Hoover? Are you looking for a place to relax, have some fun, and 
meet new people?  Then join Comfort Club! Our first meeting will be Thursday, Oct. 24.  Pick up 
a flyer in the guidance office or in front of Mrs. Pilato's room - 252.  In order to attend the first 
meeting, please return your form by October 17.  
  
Attention, 7th graders!  Are you interested in finding out about the IB Program at Kenmore 
West?  There will be an informational meeting on Thursday, October 10, at 7 PM in the 
Kenmore West cafeteria. 
 
 
Oct 9th 
The student council/Be the Change is still collecting new socks for the Ken-Ton Closet.  The top 
scoring class in each grade will earn a pizza party. 
 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK THREE. 
 
Ken West girls modified volleyball defeated CSAT 5 games to 0. The whole team played a great 
match.Great job, girls! Go Devils! 
 
The PTA salsa fall fundraiser has begun!  Orders are due October 21st. Jars are only $7 and 
the school keeps half the profits.  All proceeds go towards student activities throughout the 
school year. 
 
Winter is coming!  Don’t forget to bring in coats, hats, gloves, scarves and boots for Julianna’s 
Coats 4 Kids collection!  Bring your donations to Room 347. 
 
Just a reminder that there will be no school this Friday or next Monday for Columbus Day 
weekend.  
 
Have you picked up your application for Comfort Club yet?  Stop by the Guidance Office or Mrs. 
Pilato’s room (252) and pick one up!  Our first meeting will be Thursday, Oct. 24, so please 
return your form by October 17.  
  
 



Attention, 7th graders!  Are you interested in finding out about the IB Program at Kenmore 
West?  There will be an informational meeting this Thursday, October 10, at 7 PM in the 
Kenmore West cafeteria. 
 
Oct 10th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK THREE. 
 
The salsa sale for the PTA fall fundraiser is ongoing!  Orders are due October 21st. 
Jars of salsa are only $7 and the proceeds go towards student activities throughout the school 
year. 
 
The KW Boys Modified Soccer team beat NT, 1-0. Gabel Stokes, Ethan Filbert, Dominic Burgio 
and Bryce Fraterrigo all played well in the win. 
 
The student council/Be the Change is still collecting new socks for the Ken-Ton Closet.  
The top scoring class in each grade will earn a pizza party. 
 
Julianna Greenert is still collecting coats, hats, gloves, scarves and boots for Coats 4 Kids! 
Bring your donations to Room 347. 
 
Comfort Club applications are still available in the Guidance Office or Mrs. Pilato’s room (252). 
All are welcome!  Our first meeting will be Thursday, Oct. 24.  Please return your form by 
October 17.  
  
7th graders, tonight is the night! There will be an informational meeting about the IB Program at 
Kenmore West at 7 PM in the Kenmore West cafeteria. 
 
Don’t forget!  There is no school tomorrow or Monday for Columbus Day. 
 
 
Sept 15th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK FOUR. 
 
The Kenmore West-Hoover modified cross country team won their first league races last week. 
In the girls race 7th grader Charlotte Brach finished 1st. The boys won their race and were led 
by 7th graders Connor Tyree in 4th and Max Stinner in 6th. Also finishing strong from Hoover 
were Alex Stinner, Dakota Cochran, Colin Carr, and Luis Link. Great job! 
 
Kenmore West will be holding an Open House Showcase on Thursday, October 24 from 
6:00-7:30 p.m.  This event is open to all students in grades 6, 7, or 8.  Students and parents are 
encouraged to attend this program and experience student-guided tours of our school, 
programs, and facilities. and learn more about the school. 
 



This is the last week to sell salsa for the PTA fall fundraiser!  Orders are due October 21st. 
Jars are only $7 and the school keeps half the profits.  The money raised will go towards 
student activities throughout the school year. 
 
We are still looking for donations!  The student council/Be the Change is still collecting new 
socks for the Ken-Ton Closet.  The top scoring class in each grade will earn a pizza party. 
 
And don’t forget to bring in coats, hats, gloves, scarves and boots for the Coats 4 Kids 
collection!  Bring your donations to Room 347. 
 
Comfort Club applications are still available in the Guidance Office or Mrs. Pilato’s room (252). 
All are welcome!  Our first meeting will be Thursday, Oct. 24.  Please return your form by 
Thursday.  
 
Oct 16th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK FOUR. 
 
Mrs.  Kwitowski's fourth period class needs to bring materials for a study hall.  
 
Congratulations to 7th grader Amelia Elliott, our Hoover Middle T-shirt design winner! Amelia 
wins a free T-shirt and Hoodie with your design! 
 
Thank you to all the 7th graders that turned in a design.  Hoover has a lot of very talented 
artists! 
 
Kenmore West will be holding an Open House Showcase on Thursday, October 24 from 
6:00-7:30 p.m.  This event is open to all students in grades 6, 7, or 8.  Students and parents are 
encouraged to attend this program and experience student-guided tours of our school, 
programs, and facilities. and learn more about the school. 
 
This is the last week to sell salsa for the PTA fall fundraiser!  Orders are due October 21st. 
 
The Hoover Modified cross country teams ran fantastic yesterday at Beaver  Island. Leading the 
boys team were Conor Tyree, Max Stinner, Alex Stinner, Colin Carr, Dakota Cochran and Luis 
Link. The boys team remains undefeated.  On the girls side, Claire Frank finished first overall 
and was followed closely by Charlotte Brach. Abby Spencer and Sammie Leggett also ran 
great. Awesome job, kids!  There will be a practice at Ken West today. 
 
We are still looking for donations!  The student council/Be the Change is still collecting new 
socks for the Ken-Ton Closet.  7th graders, please bring your sock donations to your second 
period teacher. 5th and 6th graders, keep on bringing socks to 1st period! 
 



And don’t forget to bring in coats, hats, gloves, scarves and boots for the Coats 4 Kids 
collection!  Bring your donations to Room 347. 
 
Comfort Club applications are due tomorrow if you plan on attending the October 24th meeting. 
 
Oct 17th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK FOUR. 
 
Don’t forget to sell salsa for the PTA  fall fundraiser!  Profits go towards student activities. 
Orders are due October 21st. 
 
And speaking of food, don’t forget to help your room win a PIZZA PARTY!  Bring in new socks 
for the Ken-Ton closet, and the room that collects the most in each grade will win.  If you are in 
7th grade, please bring your sock donations to your second period teacher. 5th and 6th graders, 
keep on bringing socks to 1st period! 
 
Winter is just around the corner and people in our community need your help.  Donate coats, 
hats, gloves, scarves and boots to the Coats 4 Kids!  Bring your donations to Room 347. 
 
Don’t forget to wear your Bills gear tomorrow for Spirit Day! 
 
Congratulations to Mrs.Nabozny’s homeroom for correctly identifying last week’s "Name That 
Tune" song as “The Git Up” by Blanco Brown. 
 
Oct 18th  
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK FOUR. 
 
Attention Miss Hill’s Tuesday lesson students: Please see Miss Hill’s door (room 246) for a 
change to next week’s schedule. Again, Tuesday lesson students, please see Miss Hill’s door, 
room 246! 
 
Monday is the last day to turn in your orders for the salsa fall fundraiser.  Profits go towards 
student activities throughout the year. 
 
Congratulations to Mr. Strauss and his homeroom who correctly identified yesterday’s song as, 
“You Can’t Touch This” by MC Hammer. 
  
Mr.Socko wants us to remind you to bring in more NEW socks. 
 
If you are in 7th grade, please bring your sock donations to your second period teacher. 5th and 
6th graders, keep on bringing socks to 1st period!  
 



Also, please be generous and donate coats, hats, gloves, scarves and boots to the Coats 4 Kids 
drive in Room 347. 
  
Attention ensemble members of Beauty and the Beast! Be sure to check Miss Hill’s door (room 
246) today to see if you were cast as a wolf or tree. These students need to attend rehearsal 
next Wednesday. 
 
Oct 21st  
Day 1 
 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK FIVE. 
 
Kenmore West will be holding an Open House Showcase on Thursday from 6:00-7:30 p.m. This 
event is open to all students in grades 6, 7, or 8.  Come check out Kenmore West and learn 
more about the school. 
 
Attention 7th grade girls interested in trying out for Modified and/or JV basketball, please sign up 
through your PE teacher. 
 
Salsa orders are due TODAY!  Please make sure all forms are turned into the office. 
 
On Friday, the KenWest girls modified volleyball team defeated Niagara Falls three games to 
zero. The team was led by great serving runs from Augie Williams and Danielle Hatch. Anna 
Indelicato and Marissa Davoli also played great! Go Devils! 
 
The modified girls soccer team defeated Lockport on Friday by the score of 2-1. Layla 
Carncross scored the game winning goal. Gracie Crage also scored. Cara McGillicuddy and 
Bella Kuczkowski played strong games in defense. 
 
If you are in 7th grade, please bring in new socks to your second period teacher. 5th and 6th 
graders, keep on bringing socks to 1st period!  
 
Congratulations to 7th grader Layla Gyman.  Her artwork was chosen to be part of the BOE 
Permanent Collection of Student Artwork. Layla will be attending the Artist Reception and 
Recognition Ceremony on October 22. 
 
Don’t forget to bring in coats for the Coats 4 Kids drive.  Bring all donations to Room 347. 
 
Oct 22nd 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK FIVE. 
 
Miss Hill’s lessons for today have been MOVED to Friday. If your lesson was today, be sure to 
see the note on the door of Room 246 for your adjusted time on Friday. 



 
Science Fair Club will meet this Thursday from 3 - 4:15 in room 316.  If you have musical 
rehearsal on Thursday and are also in Science Fair Club, please come to the meeting from 
3-3:30 to get your materials and important information.  See Mrs. Dettbarn if you can't make it to 
the meeting at all.  Make sure you have a ride at 4:15 to pick you up on Thorncliff! 
 
Attention 7th graders interested in joining the Hoover wrestling team. Please see Mr. Hillman in 
room 112 to sign-up and receive the necessary paperwork. Please note that wrestling starts on 
November 11th, therefore you can still play for the Hoover basketball or swim team. 
 
The Open House Showcase at Kenmore West will be held Thursday from 6:00-7:30 p.m.  This 
event is open to all students in grades 6, 7, or 8.  
 
This Friday there will be school picture retakes during lunch periods.  If you did not get a picture 
taken last month you must have your picture taken on Friday.  If you are getting a new picture, 
bring your old photos to lunch on Friday to give to the photographer. Cafeteria monitors will call 
you to the hallway for retakes.  
 
WEB Leaders:  All candy jars are due to Mrs. Rice or Mrs. Kulpa by this Thursday, October 
24th. 
 
A reminder to ALL students in the Beauty and the Beast ensemble: we have a full singing 
rehearsal Thursday in the auditorium from 3:30- 5. Be sure to sign up IN ADVANCE to stay with 
a teacher from 3-3:30 and remember to have them sign your orange sheet. 
 
The first Comfort Club meeting is this Thursday in Room 252 from 3:30-4:15.  Mrs. Pilato will be 
available from 3-3:30 if you need a place to stay.  Please make sure you are picked up promptly 
at 4:15 unless you are taking the bus. 
 
Any 7th grade girls interested in trying out for Modified or JV basketball, please see your PE 
teacher to sign up. 
 
Socktober is almost over, so bring your new socks for the Ken-Ton closet!  
 
And don’t forget to bring in coats for the Coats 4 Kids drive.  Bring all donations to Room 347. 
 
Tomorrow is National Unity Day.  Please wear orange to show your support for bullying 
prevention.  Together, Hoover is united for kindness, acceptance and inclusion of others. 
Thanks everyone! 
 
 
 
 



Oct 23rd 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK FIVE. 
 
Science Fair Club will meet tomorrow  from 3 - 4:15 in room 316. 
If you have musical rehearsal on Thursday and are also in Science Fair Club, please come to 
the meeting from 3-3:30 to get your materials and important information.  See Mrs. Dettbarn if 
you can't make it to the meeting.  Make sure you have a ride at 4:15 to pick you up! 
 
Attention 7th graders interested in joining the Hoover wrestling team. Please see Mr. Hillman in 
room 112 to sign-up and receive the paperwork. Please note that wrestling starts on November 
11th, so you can still play for the Hoover basketball or swim team. 
 
The Ken West Boys Modified Soccer team beat North Tonawanda 4-0 to finish the season 
without a loss. Great game and even better season...way to finish, boys!! 
 
On Monday the girls modified soccer team ended their season with a 2-2 draw with a physical 
CSAT team. Selena Savage and Kristina Baker scored goals. Coach Roczak would like to thank 
all the girls for their hard work this season. 
 
Anyone interested who wants to in trying out for the Kenmore West cheerleading team must 
attend a sign up meeting on Saturday, November 2nd at 10:00 AM at Ken West. 
 
Ken West girls modified volleyball defeated Ken East 3 games to 2 on Tuesday night. The Blue 
Devils defeated the Bulldogs both times they played this year. Great job girls!! 
 
Any 7th grade girls interested in trying out for Modified or JV basketball, please see your PE 
teacher to sign up. 
 
A reminder to ALL students in the Beauty and the Beast ensemble- we have a full singing 
rehearsal Thursday in the auditorium from 3:30- 5. Be sure to sign up IN ADVANCE to stay with 
a teacher from 3-3:30 and remember to have them sign your orange sheet. Once again, this 
vocal rehearsal is for EVERYONE in the ensemble. 
 
The Dragon Store will be open during lunch today.  Please bring your scales with you to lunch. 
You will not be able to leave the cafeteria to get your scales from your locker, so plan ahead! 
 
Comfort Club is meeting from 3:30 - 4:15 tomorrow in Mrs. Pilato’s room. She will be in her room 
from 3-3:30 if you need a place to stay.  
 
Don’t forget that picture re-takes are this Friday during lunch.  If you did not get a picture taken 
last month you must have your picture taken on Friday. If you are taking a new picture, please 
bring your old photos with you to lunch on Friday to give to the photographer. 
 



WEB Leaders:  All candy jars are due to Mrs. Rice or Mrs. Kulpa by tomorrow! 
 
The Coats 4 Kids drive continues in Room 347.  Please bring in your donations by Nov. 1. 
 
Please continue to bring in your new sock donations for the Ken-Ton Closet. 
 
Oct 24th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK FIVE. 
 
6th grade band members with lessons today, please note, BOTH Alto Sax 6 and Clarinet 6A 
should attend lessons from 2:03-2:51 today. 
 
Any 7th grade girls interested in trying out for Modified or JV basketball, please see your PE 
teacher to sign up. 
 
Science Fair Club will meet today from 3 - 4:15 in room 316. If you have a conflict with musical 
rehearsal, please come to the meeting from 3-3:30 to get your materials and important 
information.  See Mrs. Dettbarn if you can't make it to the meeting.  Make sure you have a ride 
to pick you up at 4:15 on the Thorncliff side of the building! 
 
The Kenmore West cheerleading team will have a sign up meeting on Saturday, November 2nd 
at 10:00 AM at Ken West. 
 
Any 7th graders interested in joining the Hoover wrestling team, please see Mr. Hillman in room 
112 to sign-up.   Please note that wrestling starts on November 11th, so you can still play for the 
Hoover basketball or swim team. 
 
Comfort Club is meeting today from 3:30 - 4:15 in Mrs. Pilato’s room. 
 
A reminder to ALL students in the Beauty and the Beast ensemble- we have a full singing 
rehearsal today in the auditorium from 3:30- 5. Be sure to sign up IN ADVANCE to stay with a 
teacher from 3-3:30 and remember to have them sign your orange sheet. Once again, this vocal 
rehearsal is for EVERYONE in the ensemble. 
 
Picture re-takes are this Friday during lunch.  If you did not get a picture taken last month you 
must have your picture taken on Friday. If you are taking a new picture, please bring your old 
photos with you to lunch on Friday to give to the photographer. 
 
WEB Leaders:  All candy jars are due to Mrs. Rice or Mrs. K by today! 
 
Thank you for all your sock donations! 
 
 



Oct 25th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK FIVE. 
 
6th grade band members with lessons today, please take note of the following lesson time 
changes due to testing conflicts: 
French Horn 6 - 11:03 
Percussion 6 - 11:39 
Low Brass 6A, 6B, 6C AND Low Woodwind 6 - 2:03 
 
Any 1st period teacher who did not pick up their student ID cards, please send a student down 
after announcements. 
 
Interested in solving problems or learning new math skills? 
Then join us for the first Math League  meeting on Thursday, November 7, 
We will be meeting every other week and will compete against other 
schools across our state in April. Please pick up a permission slip from Room 252 if you are 
interested. 
 
Any 7th grade girls interested in trying out for Modified or JV basketball, please see your PE 
teacher to sign up. 
 
7th graders, if you are interested in joining the Hoover wrestling team, please see Mr. Hillman in 
room 112 to sign-up.  
 
Next week is the last week for the Socktober collection and the Coats 4 Kids drive! 
 
Today is picture retake day! If you did not get a picture taken last month you need to have your 
picture taken today during lunch.  If you are getting a new picture, please bring your old photos 
to lunch to give to the photographer. Monitors will call you to the hallway for  retakes. 
 
Don’t forget that next week is Spirit Week!  Monday is Buffalove Day, so wear your favorite 
Buffalo gear and show some love for our hometown. 
 
Oct 28th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK ONE. 
 
The Hoover Middle School T-Shirt and hoodie sale has begun!  Show your school spirit by 
placing an order today!  Orders are due on Monday. 
 
 
 
Are you interested in solving problems, learning new math skills, and making new friends? 



Then join the Math League! Our first meeting is Thursday, November 7.  We will meet every 
other week to prepare to compete against other schools across our state in April.  Permission 
slips are available in Room 252 and must be returned by this Friday. 
 
This is the last week to bring in new socks for the Ken-Ton closet! Pizza party winners will be 
announced at the end of Socktober.  As of Thursday, we are at 1,736 socks. 
 
The current grade level leaders are: 
5th grade - Mrs. Krasinski 
7th Grade - Mrs. Bacon 
And in 6th grade we have a new leader...Mrs Powalowski!  6th grade is very close with 4 
different classrooms all within 10 socks! 
 
And don’t forget to bring in coats for the Coats 4 Kids drive.  Bring all donations to Room 347. 
 
It’s Spirit Week! Today is Buffalove Day!  
Tomorrow is Disney or superhero day.  Dress like your favorite Disney character or superhero. 
Wednesday is twin or group day, so plan your outfit with some friends. 
Thursday is an early release day and Halloween.  Wear your costume and don’t forget to read 
the letter that was sent home to make sure you follow the rules for costumes. 
Friday is lazy day!  Wear your comfiest clothes. 
 
Oct 29th 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK ONE. 
 
The Hoover Middle School T-Shirt and hoodie sale is going on now!  Show your school spirit by 
placing an order today!  Orders are due on Monday. 
 
Are you interested in solving problems, learning new math skills, and making new friends? 
Then join the Math League! Our first meeting is Thursday, November 7.  We will meet every 
other week to prepare to compete against other schools across our state in April.  Permission 
slips are available in Room 252 and must be returned by this Friday. 
 
The library will be closed today from 9-11 for iReady makeups. 
 
There will be a Student Council Meeting today in room 257 after school. 
 
Any 7th graders interested in joining the modified wrestling team please return your paperwork 
to Mr. Hillman in 112.  Wrestling starts November 12th.  You will not be allowed to practice if you 
have not turned in your paperwork.  
 
There are only a few days left to bring in new socks for the Ken-Ton closet!  Pizza party winners 
will be announced at the end of Socktober. 



 
Don’t forget that Thursday is an early release day.  There will be no club bus on Thursday! 
 
Spirit Week continues!  Today is Disney/superhero day.  
 
Tomorrow is twin or group day, so plan your outfit with some friends. 
 
Thursday is Halloween. Wear your costume! 
 
Please read the letter that was sent home to make sure your costume complies with school 
rules. 
 
Friday is lazy day!  Wear your comfiest clothes. 
 
Oct 30th 
Day 4 
 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for WEEK ONE. 
 
The Hoover Middle School T-Shirt and hoodie sale is going on now!  Show your school spirit by 
placing an order today!  Orders are due on Monday. 
 
Do you want to see your teachers working at McDonald’s? The 5th grade teachers will be there 
next Wednesday evening serving burgers and fries.  Come for dinner to help raise money for 
the 5th grade field trip. Details are on the flyer sent home. 
 
The Dragon Store will be open during lunch today.  Please bring your scales with you to lunch. 
You will not be able to leave the cafeteria to get your scales from your locker, so plan ahead! 
 
Calling all math fans!  The Math League Club is forming now.  If you like solving problems, 
learning new skills, and making new friends, then stop by Room 252 and pick up a permission 
slip.  Permission slips are due Friday and our first meeting is Thursday, November 7.  
 
Anyone interested in trying out for the Kenmore West cheerleading team for the Winter, must 
attend a sign up/interest meeting this Saturday, at 10:00 AM at Kenmore West. 
 
The Ken West/Hoover boys’ cross country team finished their season with a perfect 8-0 record 
and a league championship. They defeated rival Ken East/Franklin by a 15-50 score. Leading 
the way for the team were Conor Tyree 3rd place, Max Stinner 5th, Dakota Cochran 6th, 
followed by Colin Carr, Alex Stinner and Luis Link. In the girls race, Claire Frank finished 1st 
and was followed closely by Charlotte Brach, Abby Spencer and Sammie Legget. The girls 
finished the season with a 7-1 record. Fantastic job, kids! 
 



The library will be closed today from 8:30-9:30 and from 11:30-1:30 for iReady makeups. 
 
Don’t forget that tomorrow will be an early release day.  There will be no club bus. 
 
Any 7th graders interested in joining the modified wrestling team please return your paperwork 
to Mr. Hillman in 112.  Wrestling starts November 12th.  You will not be allowed to practice if you 
have not turned in your paperwork.  
 
There are only two days left to bring in new socks for the Ken-Ton closet!  And don’t forget to 
bring your coat donations to Room 347 for Coats 4 Kids. 
 
Don’t forget that tomorrow is an early release day.  There will be no club bus. 
 
Tomorrow is also Halloween. Wear your costume!  Please read the letter that was sent home to 
make sure your costume complies with school rules. 
 
Friday is lazy day!  Wear your comfiest clothes. 
 
Oct 31st 
Instrumental music students, due to the early release day please note the following lesson 
changes for today: 
 
Band members please attend lessons as follows: 
 
Clarinet 6A - 8:38-9:08 
Clarinet 6B and 6C - 9:57-10:27 
Low Woodwind 6 - 10:57-11:27 
Alto Saxophone 6 - 11:30-12:00 
 
See Mrs. Kwitowski with questions. 
 
Orchestra members, please attend lessons as follows: 
 
Cello P - 8:38 – 9:08 
Orchestra 9:24 - 9:54 
Viola Q - 9:57 - 10:27 
Violin 2 - S 10:57 - 11:27 
Violin 1 T and R 11:30 - 12:00 
 
Don’t forget to order your Hoover Middle School T-Shirt or hoodie, designed by 7th grader 
Amelia Elliott!  Orders are due on Monday. 
 
 



 
Come to McDonalds on Young Street next Wednesday evening and get served by the 5th grade 
teachers!  Come for dinner and help raise money for the 5th grade field trip. Details are on the 
flyer that was sent home. 
 
Calling all math fans!  The Math League Club is forming now.  stop by Room 252 and pick up a 
permission slip.  Permission slips are due tomorrow and our first meeting is next Thursday.  
 
There is a sign up meeting for the Kenmore West cheerleading team  this Saturday, at 10:00 
AM at Kenmore West.  Anyone interested in trying out should attend. 
 
Today is an early release day.  Dismissal will be at noon and there will be no club bus. 
 
7th graders: If you want to  join the modified wrestling team get your paperwork to Mr. Hillman in 
room 112.  Wrestling starts November 12th!  
 
Thank you for all your sock donations!  Pizza party winners will be announced tomorrow! 
 
Tomorrow is lazy day!  Wear your comfiest clothes. 
 
Thank you, Hoover Dragons!  
 
Have a great Halloween!  Stay safe! 


